The Cardinal Chorale
                      Choral Ambassadors of Hope
Friday, 4 August, 2017

Dear David and Zeb,

Thank you for all you did behind the scenes to make our third Cardinal Chorale Music Workshop at Muskingum such a success!  After experiencing workshops of five and seven days, the eight- day experience seems to be the right formula.  We appreciate your support and encouragement, as well as your involvement.  Thank you, David, for lending percussion equipment when DJ asked, and to you, Zeb, for working with the Chorale on “Cry Out and Shout” - the first piece I sang with the Chapel Choir many years ago.  And thank you both for being at our premiere concert last Saturday!

As requested, here are some of the “bumps” we may have mentioned during the Workshop:
1. The Finney Hall “kitchen”/lounge area could have been more useful as a place for the singers to hang out before bed if the stacks of new mattresses hadn’t been stored there.  We worked around them as best we could. (Due to construction, we’ll be in Thomas Hall this year.)
2. The piano tuner came on Monday or Tuesday, but didn’t get to the ones we used: 113, 127, 204 (both instruments), and 209.  The pianos in 127 and 209 were especially out of tune.  It would be helpful to have those five tuned before we arrive.  [We would be willing to help with that expense.]
3. The outstanding dining hall staff catered to our dietary restrictions.  However, those choices became increasingly limited as the week progressed, perhaps because cooks forgot - or as they tried to use their on-hand supplies.
4. We were not on the campus police “open the building list” for our last Saturday or Sunday, but they came when we called. (Erin addressed this with Crystal; it should be fixed)
5. The friendly janitorial crew didn’t seem to realize what day we arrived or what our schedule was (they arrived Monday morning when singers were getting ready).  We got that worked out quickly. (Ditto)
6. The biggest surprise hurdle came when Sam (who, with Olivia were our student representatives) announced she would collect our keys at lunch on Saturday (even though our contract said 5 pm).  Sam said she needed to move out, hence the announced time.  Erin asked for a 1:45 extension to ease our post-concert check out procedures, but was denied.  (Ditto)
While both girls were cordial, we missed the friendliness and helpfulness we’d experienced with Dylan the previous two years (and with Nick who helped last year).  Both Dylan and Nick were friendly faces for Muskingum hospitality, and they came to our concert with smiles of encouragement.

Would it make sense to have music students fill those roles for the summer groups – especially musical theatre camp, the Chorale workshop, and the band camp – since the music department has had success in recruiting students from them?
7. A better traffic flow plan for meals when the band is also here would help everyone. (We’ll also be eating in Thomas this year, due to the construction.  Erin doesn’t remember how this one works, but she thinks there is only one door in and out.)
Overall, there doesn’t yet seem to be great internal communication among Muskingum departments.  It seems to include scheduling, Aramark, physical plant, university police, Walter/Caldwell Hall staff, and perhaps communications.  Should we request a meeting with the two of you, Crystal @ Aramark, and other department heads in early July to go over schedules to make sure everyone’s information is the same?  We are a very flexible organization, so none of these were crises, and we know that like us, you always strive to improve the way you operate and communicate.
These thoughts come as a result of our wrap up meeting before we left campus, and hope they are helpful in refining what is already good.  We value our partnership with Muskingum, and want to strengthen those ties!  We are excited to know that in a few weeks seven Chorale members will join the four already on campus!

Sincerely, Chuck
